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PUBLIC TRANSIT ADVISORY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING
Barre City Place

219 North Main Street

Barre, Vermont
September 19, 2019
ATTENDEES:
Barb Donovan, VTrans



Ross MacDonald, VTrans




Tim Bradshaw, VTrans




Zoe Neaderland, VTrans




Jackie Cassino, VTrans




Emily Parkany, VTrans




Elke Ochs, VTrans




Megan O’Toole, ANR




Dan Currier, CVRPC



Ashlynn Shanahan, CVRPC

Peter Johnke, VCIL
Elaine Haytko, VPTA [via telephone]
Chip Desautels, VT Translines
Angela Smith-Dieng, DAIL

Lucas Herring, Mayor of Barre [via telephone]
Marshall Distel, CCRPC

Nick D’Agostino, RCT [via telephone]
Rob Moore, LVPC

Mike Winslow, ACRPC

Leah Soderquist, United Way of Northwest Vermont

Brenda Siegel, COVE

Van Chesnut, Advance Transit
Molly Burke, legislature

Erica Campbell, Sen. Sanders Office [via telephone]
Christine Howe, SEVT

Brian Maroney, GMCN
Devon Neary, Rutland RPC

Jon Moore, GMT

1.
CALL TO ORDER and INTRODUCTIONS
Barb Donovan called the meeting to order at 1:04 PM. Introductions were done.
2.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
June 20, 2019
MOTION by Dan Currier, SECOND by Peter Johnke, to approve the minutes of 6/20/19 as written. VOTING: unanimous; motion carried.
3.
MICROTRANSIT SERVICE GRANT APPLICATION
Ross MacDonald gave a presentation on microtransit service to serve the region with demand response. A nationwide survey shows microtransit service increases ridership and decreases cost. The state did simulations which showed positive results and applied for a grant to further investigate this type of service. Up to 30% increase using microtransit service is expected. It is important to have the right vehicle for the service. The state should know in February about the grant money and then do outreach and operations. There will be providers in different regions interested in microtransit.

Barb Donovan said outreach is necessary to make microtransit successful (people need to know how to access the service). There are operational issues to work out, such as size of vehicle, how much advance notice for the request, on time performance, ADA lift on vehicles, need for smartphone. VTrans wants to have solid numbers and know microtransit works before changing the entire system. The pilot program will give a sense of demand.
Rob Moore, LVPC, said there has been an uptick in public transit, and volunteered Lamoille as the site for the first rural pilot after the Montpelier pilot is done.
Leah Soderquist asked about service for youth and after school transportation. Ross MacDonald said the discussions will cover how schools can advocate for use by students. Barb Donovan noted there are specific rules about school transportation.

Dan Currier asked about the number of vehicles in the pilot. Ross MacDonald said up to four with a fifth vehicle ready to go during the legislative session.

Van Chesnut asked if the salespeople have experience with what works best to provide appropriate advice. Ross MacDonald said dense areas with volume were the first considerations then consideration of other areas. Regarding the number of vehicles needed to respond to demand, up to a 15 minutes wait is the goal.

Chip Desautels asked if ADA requirements are met with every vehicle. Ross MacDonald said ADA vehicles are provided per demand.

Marshall Distel asked about competing against Uber and Lyft. Ross MacDonald said the cost for a microtransit ride is one or two dollars which can be paid via smartphone. Bus passes need to be worked out. Barb Donovan said taxis do have a role in transit and people use multiple systems to meet their mobility needs.

4.
RIDES TO WELLNESS PROGRESS AND FUTURE
Tim Bradshaw reported there are two pilots underway (NEK Human Services and Mt. Ascutney). Other potential pilots are Bennington and hospitals. It is hoped to have two or three new pilots operating.  Rides are requested by the health centers and they use the  Roadmap (decision tree) to determine appropriate payers or 211 can be used to request a ride. Wellness trips bridge rides not covered by Medicaid and elderly and persons with disabilities.  Gas cards are an option offered. There is a formal application process.
Mollie Burke asked about coordinating services. Tim Bradshaw said VTrans has been working on efficiencies. 
Angela Smith-Dieng asked if the rides must be medical or dental. Tim Bradshaw said the rides have to be specific to wellness and can be for nutritional need or substance abuse meetings. Peter Johnke asked how broadly the ride is defined (AA meetings and weight loss meetings are wellness, but not medical). Tim Bradshaw said to date there has been flexibility with ride requests. The facilities have managed the rides. NEK Human Services bills RCT which bills VTrans. Leah Soderquist added rides are referred by healthcare providers.

Brian Maroney asked how much advance notice for a ride is given. Tim Bradshaw said shorter than Medicaid and E&D rides and based on the available resources the transit providers have.  Elaine Haytko said Medicaid rides appreciate 48 hour notice, but will try to accommodate last minute rides if possible.  Medicaid trips do not currently pay to go to urgent care or the ER.

Brenda Siegel asked if nutrition means grocery. Elaine Haytko said Medicaid allows going to the pharmacy, but not shopping and often people have no other way to get groceries.  The guidelines are very strict.  Brenda Siegel observed this stigmatizes and criminalizes poor people especially those in rural communities who do not have many options. Brenda Siegel, Elaine Haytko, and Barb Donovan will talk to Medicaid about this situation.
5.
STATE PUBLIC TRANSIT POLICY PLAN
Jackie Cassino reported on the update of the Public Transit Policy Plan (done every five years) which provides a 10-year view of transit and policy needs in the state. The goal with the current update is to be finished in December 2019. Draft recommendations will be presented to PTAC for feedback.  Emerging themes include:

· What to do in a rural state and a “greying” state when fixed route transit will not fit the needs

· Service gaps in evenings and on weekends

· Frequency of service

· Sharing and disseminating information

· Cultural shift so transit is acceptable to everyone

· Assessment of E&D committees and how to meet needs better

· Better addressing the changing needs of people 
6.
OPIOID GRANT AND PROJECT
Ross McDonald reported mobility gaps in transportation services were identified and a grant for $160,000 was received for additional demand response trips not covered by Medicaid rides or Rides to Wellness rides.  Recovery centers will contact providers. RCT and Marble Valley have pilot programs in place. Partners have been asked to help with the grant match.
Brenda Siegel said it is a barrier to get to treatment centers for many people, and there may be a time period where rides cannot be accessed if the individual has a relapse. Ross MacDonald said the recovery centers are driving demand.  Brenda Siegel suggested getting information on gaps in service from people in recovery, family members who have lost loved ones to addiction, and people in active use.
Elaine Haytko said there is a gap where someone is not eligible to go to a treatment center and the next closest provider is farther than the original center. Medicaid will not pay for the transportation.

6.
STATEWIDE AVL DEPLOYMENT/ DEMONSTRATION & COMMUNITY PILOT PROJECTS TO FILL IN MOBILITY GAPS
Ross MacDonald said with the automatic vehicle locator the vehicle can be seen in real time and available service in the area of a specific stop is shown. Glitches in the system are being worked out. The foundation of open source data for mobility service (car pool, van pool, transit routes) can be leveraged.  All the projects lead to new opportunities on how to address mobility gaps.  Community outreach and pilots need to continue.
Dan Currier said the Mad River Valley TAC purchased a car with a grant and is doing a pilot that brings senior citizens to health visits, meals, and shopping then the program will be opened to the community to address gaps in trips.

7.
VTRANS RESEARCH PROJECTS
Emily Parkany and Elke Ochs reviewed research projects from external research such as the rail panel crossing durability study to erosion remediation/reclaimed stabilized base. Public transit related research includes transportation behaviors and needs of people with disabilities, and public transportation intersects.  Recently completed research includes the bridge-stream network that looked at upstream and downstream changes to a river if a bridge is removed.  Rail and road bridges were reviewed. The intent was to isolate what bridges have the most effect along a system.  Recycled asphalt shingles mixed in gravel roads in Pownal and Shaftsbury have been successful.  There is more information on projects posted on the website.

Rob Moore said municipalities should be informed about the asphalt mix success especially if there are public transit routes on gravel roads.
8.
MEMBER UPDATES
· Jon Moore reported GMT is expecting two electric buses in October. Chargers will be installed and service will begin mid-November. GMT is working with VTrans on a grant for small buses in the capital. GMT is moving toward electrification of the fleet. A meeting is scheduled with the FTA on the Montpelier transit center set to open mid-November.

· Christine Howe reported SEVT is ramping up for the ‘winter routes’.

· Marshall Distel, CCRPC, announced long time transportation planner, Peter Keating, is retiring, and he will be assuming the transportation role for the MPO.

· Brian Maroney, GMCN, said The Shires service is going well. The transit center is being utilized.

· Devon Neary said Marble Valley is working on an RFP for an electric bus pilot program.
· Peter Johnke, VCIL, said the meeting of the “Transportation for Vermonters” coalition was good and looked at Act 250 and climate initiatives.

· Van Chesnut announced Advance Transit received a $3 million grant for electric buses. Border Patrol and Customs has been boarding buses in New Hampshire which has caused delays. US4 construction has also caused delays. Extra buses were needed.

· Brenda Siegel said COVE has been discussing transportation and the needs of people aging and aging at home. Transportation access is needed to avoid people being isolated at home.

· Chip Desautels said VT Translines travels 125,000 miles per year on The Shires connector service and purchased a new bus. VT Translines also does the Route 4 service. There are three vehicles for two routes. Ridership is growing on The Shires connector.

· Molly Burke, legislature, reported the climate caucus was active over the summer. The transportation working group discussed cutting transportation emissions. Public transit is an element of this. Vermont can benefit from the sale of allowances in the transportation climate initiative to fund public transportation.
9.
OTHER BUSINESS
Next Meeting(s)
· December 12, 2019 – Barre City Place
Agenda
· “How to Increase Ridership” study
10.
ADJOURNMENT
MOTION by Peter Johnke, SECOND by Brenda Siegel, to adjourn the meeting. VOTING: unanimous; motion carried.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:22 PM.
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MINUTES SUBJECT TO CORRECTION BY THE PUBLIC TRANSIT ADVISORY COUNCIL. CHANGES, IF ANY, WILL BE RECORDED IN THE MINUTES OF THE NEXT MEETING OF THE COUNCIL.








